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BYLAWS REVIEW: 

The Board sees a need for review and revi-
sion of our current By-Laws. They were 
written nearly 40 years ago, and need clari-
fication and updating. The Board recom-
mends the formation of an ad hoc 
committee of five members (comprised of 
both Board members and regular mem-
bers), willing to commit 18-24 months to 
review and revise the By-Laws. If you are 
interested, please contact Jim Cundey or 
John Keyse-Walker.

“INACTIVE” FEE INCREASE

 The Board approved an increase of all “in-
active” fees to $75 per year, regardless of 
the reason (such as injury, permanently 
disabled, moved away, etc.). There will be 
no “free” years. If full dues are not paid, 
member must pay $75 and declare status:

1. Inactive (for any reason, including

injury; limit of 2 consecutive years)

2. Disabled (permanently)

3. Moved away > 50 miles

This increase will go into effect January 1, 

2020.

Board of Directors Updates

Please Welcome Our

New Members:

Zack Apperson
John & Donna Stover
Brian Kowell
Bruce Petro
Tim Perdion
Dianne Dugan
Rob & Patty Curry
Valerie Paul
Lars & Gitte Traner
Joseph & Krystyne Sokolowski
Derek Sloan
Alan Sakach
Kyle Patterson
Derek & Emily Lee

2019 Socials

July 20 - Steak Roast 
 Irene & John Keyse-Walker
August 24 - Mixed Doubles Round Robin
 Pete & Myra Mitchell
September - Clam Bake
 Rhonda Mesnick

If you would like to volunteer to host or 
help with a Social, please contact Rhonda 
Mesnick: remesnick@yahoo.com or 
call her at  440-454-2588.

A big THANK YOU to club members 
Neil Goldoftas, Paul Gress, Tom 
Schmitz & John Keyse-Walker for 
replacing a rotted section of our 
pavilion roof!

Another big THANK YOU to club 
member Becky Reisz for her finan-
cial review work done during our 
recent bookkeeper transition.

Thank You to our volunteers

RECYCLING:  

Please do your part and dispose of your 
empty glass/plastic bottles and alumi-
num cans in the green recycling bin, lo-
cated near the grill. 

THANKS to club member Dan Craven for 
taking responsibility to empty the bin 
each week! 

Guests - A non-member may only play a TOTAL OF THREE times in one season. 
Members who invite non-members to play must determine if that person has al-
ready played as a guest with anyone else. If they have already played three times, 
they are not eligible as a guest -- even if they have not played with you!

If any member observes that a guest has played more than 3 times, notify a Board 
member. It is the Board’s responsibility to address the situation.

Court Sign Up - Remember to sign up on the white board on the fence to play. 
Courts are first come, first play ... there are no reserved times.

If all the courts are taken, sign your name on the “waiting to play” area. The first 
available court will go to the name at the top of the list.

If your playing partner(s) have not arrived, you may not hold a court while others 
are waiting. You must keep your name on the “waiting to play” list until your 
playing partner(s) arrive.

When people are waiting to play, doubles are limited to 1-1/2 hours and singles 
to 1 hour. 

Remember, if you are playing singles and your time is up, you must come off the 
court and give your court to the person who is at the top of the waiting list. You 
may not invite someone else further down on the list to play doubles with you 
and restart your time.

Rules to Play By

Steak Roast – Saturday July 20 

(John & Irene Keyse-Walker)
Sign-up on the deck, 
no later than July 13.

Cost:  $25 per person - BYOB
Tennis:  3:00 PM 'til dark

Dinner: 6 PM
Questions? Call 

John Keyse-Walker at 440-258-7861

Mark Your Calendar

 for our Next Social!


